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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2006-7:
Faculty Sick Leave Bank – Auto Enrollment


The 2004-2007 faculty collective bargaining agreement contains a new “auto-enrollment” provision for the Faculty Sick Leave Bank. Faculty members will no longer be required to affirmatively enroll in the sick leave bank.  Rather, pursuant to Article 27.8(b), the Department of Human Resources will automatically enroll each faculty member who is not already enrolled in the sick leave bank, unless the faculty member specifically opts out of the program.   A form for opting out of the program is available in the Faculty Staff Union Office, the Department of Human Resources, or on the HR website at 
http://www2.www.umb.edu/form/forms/faculty_sick_leave_bank.doc

On or after December 1, 2005, the Department of Human Resources will deduct one day from the accrued sick leave balance of any faculty member who is not already a member of the sick leave bank and who has not opted out of the program.

Below is the text of the new Article 27.8(b):

Effective one month from the effective date of his or her  initial appointment, a bargaining unit member shall automatically become a member of a Sick Leave Bank and one day of his or her personal sick leave shall be assigned to the bank.  Bargaining unit members may choose not to participate in the bank by completing a form for this purpose, which shall be made available in the campus personnel office.  Bargaining unit members may also choose to donate additional days of personal sick leave to the bank at any time by completing a form for this purpose, which shall be made available in the campus personnel office.  Bargaining unit members who have previously chosen not to participate in the bank may become members of a Sick Leave Bank at any time by donating one or more days of personal sick leave and completing a form for this purpose, which shall be made available in the campus personnel office.

If you have any questions, please contact the Department of Human Resources at 7-5150.
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